
SUNSET PALMS SOCIAL CLUB MEETING MINUTES
Tuesday, April 4, 2023

Sunset Palms Clubhouse

Jamie Calandra called the meeting to order at 10:00 A.M. Committee members present were 
Jamie Calandra, Billie Barnes, Paula Kilgore, Carol Perasso and Alicia Sutherland.

Minutes

Motion was made to accept the March 7, 2023 minutes. It was seconded and the motion 
carried.

Treasurer’s Report

Billie reported a balance of $10,280.42 as of 2/24/23 and a balance of $8,190.86 as of 3/24/23.
Thirteen projects were conducted at a cost of $2,759.50. Motion was made to accept the 
report, seconded and carried.

Old Business

St. Patrick’s Day at the lake was a success. Wrist bands will be distributed next year to avoid a 
food shortage.
We will try to have Music at the Lake again next year.
Many events took place this past month. 56 volunteers for social events were honored with a 
complimentary meal from the food truck.

New Business

Corn hole is now on Tuesdays at 6 P.M.

The Luau will take place on Saturday, April 8 from 4 to 7 with Tommy the Music Man 
entertaining. Social Club will be providing a dinner. Wrist bands costing $1 are available at 
various times this week. Check the website. There is also a volunteer sheet on the bulletin 
board. Decorators need to meet at 10 A.M. Social Club has rented a Porta John.
Pot Luck – April 11 chaired by Lisa Bunnell
Paint Night - April 12
Game Nights – 5/6 and 6/3 at 5 P.M. by Theresa
Future projects include creating name tags, new T-shirts and hats. 
Is there interest in a resident Cook Book?
A future motion will be made to request that SVI pay for all volunteer dinners next year.
Please let Maggie Stokes know of any dates to be put on calendar for next year.



Elections for Social Club will be held in the fall. Nominations will be received and voting will take 
place soon after. The only requirement is that the nominee has been a resident of the Park for 2 
years.

Discussion

The bulletin board in the clubhouse is for social club news only. A plan is in place to redo 
bulletin boards in the hallways of the clubhouse to accommodate our many activities and news 
items. Thanks to Kevin Lawrence who has been taking care of the display case at the corner of 
Cactus and Alamanda. He will also coordinate with Brenda McCarthy to investigate the 
purchase of a light board. Jan McCoy, our Board Liaison, will look into the Beautification 
Committee.

Motion was made to hide 2 golden eggs containing $50 each at the Luau. After discussion it was 
seconded and approved.

Meeting was adjourned at 10:45 A.M.

Respectfully submitted,

Carol Perasso
Secretary


